
        La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 
                                                        General Meeting Minutes 
                                                             December 28, 2017 
 
Call to Order:  7:05pm. 
 
Gary Pankey opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Minutes for meeting on November 28, 2017 were approved by Gary 
Pankey and Seconded by Larry Nickelson.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Dianna Nickelson updated the treasurers report.  Checking account 
balance is $6,514.23 and Money Market is $2,540.15.  Total is $9,o54.38.  We have 65 
families.  All of our bills are paid to date.  Penny Vicari made a motion to approve report, 
Peggy Spieger Seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Christmas Baskets:  Jay Chappel helped with the baskets and reported that Kyle Williams was 
very thankful for our $300.00 donation. 
 
Special Guests:   2017 Scholarship winner, Zoe Town and her parents, Tom and Jennifer 
joined us for dinner.  Zoe was very thankful.  She is going to COCC and will transfer to a 
college to finish her degree in Pediatric Nursing.  Tom and Jennifer's oldest daughter Kirsten 
received the scholarship in 2012, and just graduated with her bachelors'. 
 
New Members:  Gary and Karen Anderson.  Brady Therrill.  Dennis Wallen brought his son 
Russell. 
 
Trails:  Jim Kroeker reported trees across trails 4 and 48.  Gary Pankey set up a work party for 
Friday 12-29 to clear trails. 
 
Maps:  Gary Pankey needs help delivering maps.  Will take some to the convention.  A big 
thank you went out to Gary Pankey, Haysel Pankey and Jack Reynolds for all of their work 
 
Lighting:  Gary Pankey would like to update the lighting at 10 mile warming shelter.  Would 
cost about $400.00 for LED lights.  Larry Nickelson made a motion to accept, Peggy Spieger 
Seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Rentals:  Jay Chappel has been renting out sleds.  If you are in need of renting, contact Jay. 
 



Avalanche Sign:  Jack Reynolds said the sign has been ordered.  The cost has been covered by 
donations by CS Construction and Pro Caliber.  Sign will be installed at the restroom area until 
spring when a ditch can be dug.  Pro Caliber was a big donator for the sign and will give a 10% 
discount for beacons and probes.  Moon Country interested but does not have electricity to hook 
into at shelters.  Jack Reynolds has challenged all clubs to put up signs.  Jack is also going to 
check on setting up a training park and price for beacon search. 
 
Convention:  OSSA Convention is in John Day January 10 - 14.  
 
OSSA Convention Baskets:  Jim Kroeker and Rick Bice will do a mans basket.  Gary and 
Haysel Pankey will do a basket.  Jay Chappel volunteered to do a basket. 
 
OSSA Calendars:  Rick Bice and Peggy Spieger have calendars. 
 
Snow Park Permits:  Peggy Spieger has permits.  She also has raffle tickets for the Western 
Chapter Snowmobile fund raiser.  Proceeds go to legal action.  Tickets are $10.00 winner is 
1,000.00. 
 
Grooming:  Bob Keller reported that there has been no groom as of yet.  Would like a beacon 
on the groomer. 
 
OPPS Award:  Rick Lind has the prior OPPS, he was awarded it again. 
 
50/50:  Total was $140.00.  Winner of $70.00 was Brady Therrill.  There were a lot of gifts 
provided by Judy Bice to raffle off. 
 
Dinner Meeting:  Next meeting will be January 23, 2018 at the Moose. 
 
Adjourn:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm. 
 
Minutes submitted by:  Louise Kroeker, Secretary 
 
 


